
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Newsletter Date 

8/20/2018 

Financial Aid - Forms for the Emmaus 
Financial Aid Fund are available in the 
school office or under today’s Chronicle 
on the Emmaus website. If you would 
like to apply for financial aid for the first 
period, (September, October, and 
November) please fill out a form and 
write a letter to the Board of Education 
explaining your financial need. This 
paper work can be turned in to Mrs. 
Conklin in the school office. The 
deadline for the first quarter financial aid 
is Friday, Aug. 31st. 
 

Fry’s – Please link your Fry’s VIP card 
to Emmaus for the Fry’s Community 
Partners Program.  Go to Frysfood.com 
to sign up. Our school is NPO # is 
BW447 . Last year we received over 
$1,100 from this program!  Pass on this 
information to family and friends.  The 
more people who sign up to support 
Emmaus, the more earning potential we 
will have.  If you signed up last year, you 
should still be signed up.  Look at the 
bottom of your next Fry’s receipt.  If you 
are connected to Emmaus it will say 
****Fry’s Community Rewards**** and 
then Emmaus Lutheran School.   
 

Please see the attached letter that 
explains more about the programs you 
can help use to help Emmaus raise 
funds to non-budgeted items. 
 

Spirit Days – Every month we will have 
1 or 2 “Spirit Days”.  On these days 
students are asked to dress in a certain 
way to show their school spirit.  Each 
time a student participates in a Spirit 
Day, they will be entered into a raffle 
drawing for that month.  The winner will 
receive a $5 McDonald’s gift card. Our 
1st Spirit Day is this Wednesday, 8/22, 
and it is Neon/Tie-dye day.  Students 
should wear clothing that is either neon 
or tie-dyed.  Let’s show our school spirit! 
 

No School – on Monday, September 3rd 
in observance of Labor Day.   
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School Absences – If your child is sick 
or not coming to school for some other 
reason, please call the office at 602-
843-3853 by 8:30 am on that day. 
 

Cleaners Needed – We are looking for 
someone who would be willing to clean 
the bathrooms on one or two 
afternoon/evenings per week.  It takes 1 
person about 2 hours, and $20 will be 
credited to your tuition account for each 
time you clean.  If you are interested, 
speak with Mr. Plocher or Mrs. Conklin.  
  
Sports Meeting – This Thursday, 8/23, 
we will be having a sports meeting at 
3:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall. All 
students in grades 3-8 who plan on 
participating in any sport this school 
year, need to attend. We ask that at 
least one parent attend with their 
child/children.  If you have any 
questions, please speak with Mr. 
Plocher. 
 

FLAG FOOTBALL - Flag football 
practice begins today.  Practice will be 
Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday next 
week from 3:30 to 4:30 at school.  
Remember children must be picked up 
at 4:30 or they will go into Extended 
Care.  Practices for the week of August 
27 will be announced next week.  All 
boys MUST have a water bottle . . . no 
water bottle no practice.  All boys MUST 
have a mouth guard. (We have 5 
available at school for $2 each - until 
they're gone) When games come 
around, any boy without a mouth guard 
will not be able to play in the game.  
They can wear rubber cleats if they like. 
 

Games start at 4:00 pm unless noted. 
Here are the game dates: 
 

Thurs, Aug 30   Emmanuel at Emmaus  
 

Thurs, Sept 6    Atonement at Emmaus  
 

Tues, Sept 11   Christ, Greenfield (1) at 
Emmaus  

Upcoming Events 
 

 Wed, 8/22 Spirit 
Day Neon/Tie Dye 
Day 

 Thu, 8/23 3:30 pm 
Sports Meeting 

 Fri, 8/24 8:30 am 
Chapel  

 Sun, 8/26 Worship 
8:00/10:30 am 
   

 Fri, 8/31 24 8:30 am 
Chapel  

 Sun, 9/2 Worship 
8:00/10:30 am 
 

 Mon, 9/3 No School 
Labor Day 

Upcoming Sports 
 

 Mon, Tue, Wed      
8/20, 8/21, 8/22     
3:30 – 4:30 pm    
Flag Football for 
boys grades 5-8 
 

 Thu, 8/23 3:30 pm 
Sports Meeting for 
students in grades 
3-8 held in the 
Fellowship Hall 

 

 Thu, 8/30 4:00 pm 
Game Emmanuel at 
Emmaus 

Like us on 

Facebook 
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Pastor, Teachers and Staff 
 

Office: 602-843-3853 
Fax: 602-942-4924 
Website: EmmausLutheran.com 
 

Pastor 
Pastor Else: 602-548-3127 
 

Principal 
Mr. Plocher: 623-328-5070 
 

Teachers 
Mr. Andersen: 319-310-7356 
Ms. Hintz: 480-290-4167  

Mrs. Plocher: 623-328-5070 

Miss Kramer: 760-215-2629 

Mrs. Else: 602-578-8408 

Mrs. Easley: 602-256-7425 

 

Board of Education    
 

 

Eric Coda(Chairman) eric.coda@yahoo.com   
602-301-5761  

John Little  jlittle1774@icloud.com  
480-259-9168  

Marc Gantenbein  mgantenbein@cox.net  
602-788-8639  

Chris Suhonen chsuhonen@aol.com 
602-320-6869  
 

David Conklin   davidaconklin@yahoo.com 
602-717-7815 
 

Theodore Bodjanac  COLTED@hotmail.com   
623-308-1903 
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Thurs, Sept 13  Emmaus at Christ, Greenfield 
(2)  
 

Tues, Sept 18    Emmaus at Pilgrim  
 

Sat, Sept 22      League Tournament at Tempe 
Sports Complex  TBD 
 
Text Updates – We would like every parent to 
sign up to receive important text updates from 
Emmaus.  Attached to the back of today’s 
Chronicle are the instructions on how to sign 
up to be able to receive important messages 
from Emmaus texted directly to your phone.  
Once you follow the directions, you will receive 
a text with follow up steps.  Please make sure 
those re completed as well.  We will use this 
feature for important reminders, updates or in 
case of an emergency.  Please take a few 
minutes and sign up today! 
 
Chapel - Our Chapel service will be held on 
Fridays at 8:30 am.  Parents are encouraged 
to join us if it works into your schedule. Mission 
envelopes are sent home every Thursday for 
chapel on Friday.  Please help teach your child 
that it’s not the amount that you give in chapel 
that is most important; it’s a way for them to 
say thanks to God for all the things He has 
given us.  We will announce our first mission 
project soon. 

 

Please join us for worship - Our  
weekly church services are on Sunday at 8:00 
and 10:30 AM, with Bible Study for children, 
teens and adults at 9:15 AM. We’d love to 
worship with you! 
 
 

 
 Miss Kramer     8/24 
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